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Regular Meeting
Thursday, March 12, 2020, 5:30 p.m.
Festival Park Plaza, 225 Ray Avenue, 1st Floor Training Room, Fayetteville, NC 28301

Present:	Interim Chair, Eric Olson; Commissioner Milette Harris; Commissioner Eileen Hatch; Commissioner William “Bill” J. Milton, II; Commissioner Dwight Palmer; Commissioner Semone Pemberton; Commissioner Franco Webb; Commissioner Jeffrey Wire.

Absent:	Commissioner Mark Kendrick, Secretary; Commissioner Shawn Daniel; Commissioner Rosa Garris-Turner; Commissioner Joshua James; Commissioner Cherie Readus; Commissioner Theodore Trainor, III. 

Staff Present:	Dr. Anthony Wade, Director; Yamile Nazar, Manager; and Janet Beaudry, Office Assistant II.

Guests:  	Toni King, 12th Judicial District Court Judge and North Caroina Human Relations Commissioner; and Nichole DeGreef, Human Relations Master’s Student at Methodist University.

The meeting was called to order at 5:45 p.m. by Interim Chair Eric Olson, followed by a moment of silence, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.   

Motion to approve agenda was made by Commissioner Wire, seconded by Commissioner Webb; vote unanimous.

Motion to approve the February 13, 2020, minutes was made by Commissioner Webb, seconded by Commissioner Wire; vote unanimous.

Committee Reports: 

A. [bookmark: _GoBack]Annual Community Recognition Awards.  Commissioner Wire stated that the food will be served early at the banquet.  He recommended that staff and Commissioners tell everyone an earlier start time, but tell the hotel the actual start time.  He also stated that the award for the Master of Ceremony seemed to be an afterthought at the banquet.  He suggested that in the future the presentation of the Mistress or Master of Ceremony plaque presentation be included in the script right after the Commissioner of the Year Award.  A brief discussion followed about next year’s date.  Commissioner Wire recommended February 25, 2021, as the date for next years’ event because it is the last Thursday of the month.  Commissioner Olson stated that although we didn’t have as many attendees as in the past, every civic group was represented.  Commissioner Wire stated that the lower numbers were probably a result of late advertising, which is why he would like to start planning for next year’s event now.  All the Commission needs now is a date, location, and theme.  Commissioner Webb has already secured a Master of Ceremony, and if all those are in place, Commission and staff can begin advertising before the end of the year.  He also said some people approached him at the end of the banquet to say they would like to be sponsors for next year.   He also stated that the partnership with Patriot Outreach should continue.   Commissioner Wire asked for any feedback to be sent to his email, or talk with him after the meeting.  Motion from Commissioner Wire to set next year’s date as Thursday, February 25, 2021; seconded by Commissioner Webb; vote was unanimous.  
Interim Chair Olson recognized guests who were in attendance.  Judge Toni King, and Nichole DeGreef introduced themselves.  

B. Human Relations Academic Scholarship.  Commissioner Wire informed everyone that not one application for the Human Relations Scholarship has been received so far.  He encouraged everyone to get the word out about the scholarships.  He recommended moving the application deadline forward. He stated that the review committee must have more non-commissioners than commissioners which should be an odd number, and they must be approved by the Cumberland Community Foundation.  Commissioner Wire volunteered to serve on this committee as the chair to make the odd number member.  Ms. Beaudry said that she has the applications with the deadline crossed out, and that if anyone wanted to take some, to see her.

Interim Chair Olson then asked everyone to introduce themselves, tell what brought them to the Commission, which district they represent, and their qualifications for being on the Commission.

C. Marketing.  Interim Chair Olson stated that Secretary Kendrick was absent and there would not be a marketing report, but the Marketing Committee will be meeting soon and will have a report.  

D. Special Project.  Commissioner Hatch stated that 2020 was a momentous year as it is an election year, but it also marks the 100th anniversary of women being granted the right to vote.  She said Congress passed the Amendment in June 1920, and it was ratified August 26, 1920.   She asked who better than the Human Relations Commission to host an event to celebrate this occasion.  A possible reenactment and other ideas were proposed as well as the date of August 26, 2020.  Commissioner Olson asked if there was another City or County event in August that we could tie it in with.  Ms. King suggested that if the Commission chose to do a reenactment, they should contact the Arts Council.  Commissioner Webb suggested the Cape Fear Regional Theater as a possibility to hold the reenactment.  Some discussion followed.  Commissioner Hatch volunteered to work on putting together a proposal to commemorate this event, and present it to the Commission at a later date.
Director’s Report.  Dr. Anthony Wade.  Please see attached updated report.  He informed the Commission that according to the call he just had with the Governor’s office, there are 12 confirmed cases of coronavirus in the State.  There were restrictions suggested to be put in place on nursing home visits, and schools will have to decide on a local level about closings.  He gave everyone the State contact information for the coronavirus:  ncdhhs.gov/coronavirus and 866-462-3821.  A discussion followed about different places and the measures they are taking to prevent the spread of the coronavirus.
  
Interim Chair Olson noted that we may not be allowed to get together as a public meeting for the foreseeable future due to the coronavirus outbreak.  He said the Dogwood Festival is scheduled for the weekend of April 25th, which is a signature event for the Commission.  He suggested that the Commission staff a booth on that Saturday if the Festival is rescheduled at a later date.  

Dr. Wade stated that the Commission has the capacity to have virtual meetings; therefore, the work of the Commission can continue.  

Assuming there will be a physical meeting next month, it will take place on April 9, 2020, at 5:30 p.m., at Festival Park Plaza Training Room.

Motion to adjourn the meeting was moved by Commissioner Pemberton, seconded by Commissioner Webb. Vote unanimous.  Meeting was adjourned at 6:52 p.m.


Approved_______________________________
			(Date)


_______________________________________
Dr. Mark Kendrick, Secretary 
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